
October 10, 2024                                                                                                                SENT ELECTRONICALLY

Dr. Kieran Moore
Chief Medical Officer of Health and Assistant Deputy Minister
College Park, 5th Flr, 777 Bay St. 
Toronto, Ontario M7A 2J3

The Honourable Sylvia Jones 
Minister of Health / Deputy Premier 
777 Bay Street, College Park, 5th Floor 
Toronto, Ontario M7A 2J3

Dear Dr. Moore, and Minister Jones,

Re: Perspectives from Northern Ontario for the Public Health Funding Review

As its meeting on September 25, 2024, the Board of Health for the North Bay Parry Sound District Health Unit 
carried the following resolution #BOH/2024/09/05:

Whereas, the Office of the Chief Medical Officer of Health and the Ministry of Health are undertaking a review of 
the funding approach for local public health agencies; and 

Whereas, many factors such as the geography, dispersed population, and less robust infrastructure and service 
availability in northern Ontario drive up the cost of delivering public health services; and 

Whereas, residents of northern Ontario in general have poorer health outcomes compared to their southern 
counterparts, including a more than 50% higher average avoidable mortality rate, and a 300% higher rate of 
opioid-related deaths; and

Whereas, the Perspectives from Northern Ontario on the Public Health Funding Review letter outlines many of the 
equity considerations related to the funding approach for local public health agencies in northern Ontario; 

Therefore Be It Resolved, that the Board of Health for the North Bay Parry Sound District Health Unit endorses the 
aforementioned letter; and 

Furthermore Be It Resolved, that copies of this resolution and the letter be sent to the Dr. Kieran Moore (Chief 
Medical Officer of Health), the Honourable Sylvia Jones (Ontario Minister of Health), Elizabeth Walker (Executive 
Lead, Office of the Chief Medical Officer of Health), Boards of Health of Ontario, the Honourable Vic Fedeli (MPP, 
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Nipissing), the Honourable Graydon Smith (MPP, Muskoka-Parry Sound), and the Honourable John Vanthof (MPP, 
Timiskaming-Cochrane), Association of Municipalities of Ontario, The District of Parry Sound Municipal Association, 
and member municipalities.

Sincerely, 

Rick Champagne Carol Zimbalatti, M.D., CCFP, MPH
Chairperson, Board of Health Medical Officer of Health/Executive Officer

/al

Enclosure: Perspectives from Northern Ontario for the Public Health Funding Review

Copy to: 

Elizabeth Walker, Executive Lead, Office of the Chief Medical Officer of Health
Vic Fedeli, MPP, Nipissing
Graydon Smith, MPP, Muskoka-Parry Sound
John Vanthof, MPP, Timiskaming-Cochrane
Boards of Health of Ontario
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO)
The District of Parry Sound Municipal Association
Health Unit Member Municipalities
























